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Parish Council Keeping You Informed
Councillor Ivor Keyes
Chairman Appleby Parish Council

The Local Elections are now long gone but for information your Parish Councillors, who 
are all volunteers, remain as:

Our Ward Councillors remain as Holly Mumby-Croft and Ivan Glover. Lynne Watson 
continues as Parish Clerk of course as our sole employee. Contact details can be found 
on our Council website. 
Conservation Area We asked NLC Conservation Officer Eddie Rychlak, and NLC 
Planner Andrew Law to give a presentation to Parish Council at our June meeting as we 
are sometimes asked questions regarding development and are required to make 
comments on Planning Applications. The notes from the meeting are contained in a 
pullout section (pages 3 to 6) of this newsletter. Councillors are not trained Planners and 
we hope the article is also of use to residents. 
HGVs Due to the situation at British Steel their representatives for, the traffic meetings 
relating to Santon and Appleby have been cancelled until a later date. However we have 
had further recent incidents on Ermine Street which theParish council needs to discuss
Our Neighbourhood Plan was approved by North Lincs Council Planning Committee on 
5th June and now any decisions by North Lincs Council Planners and the Planning 
Committee on Planning 
Applications for our Parish 
must take the Plan into 
account. Our Parish Council 
will, and has used, the Plan, 
a s o u r g u i d e w h e n 
determining our responses 
to Planning Applications. As 
p rev ious l y men t i oned , 
Appleby is the first Council 
in North Lincolnshire to have 
a Neighbourhood Plan. 
Fayre Day had the weather to contend with this year and in the circumstances was still 
well attended, many of our residents made a great effort to help with the setting up, 
running and clearing of the Fayre which provides much needed financial help towards the 
maintenance and running of Village Hall, which is the hub of the Community. 
What may not be known is that local farmers cut the grass in the paddock that is used for 
parking. Tom Ogg of Winteringham took care of that this year, despite the atrocious 
weather running up to the day, which prevented the clearing of the hay, which was also 
lost as feed stock. 
Best Kept Village judging will be carried out towards the middle/end of July. As usual we 
have stocked up the planters around Appleby Village as well as the rest of the Parish, 
which includes the replacement of the last two older ones, and we’d be grateful if the 
same people that did such a great job of watering the planters throughout last year can 
do the same again this year. The Village always looks good and residents are justifiably 
proud of how their gardens and hedges look. The verges around the village are largely 
the responsibility of North Lincs Council, which is restricted regarding what can be done 
by funding, and so any help on frontages will only improve the appearance too.
The Village Hall café morning continues to thrive and is also used by ONGO and our 
Community Police to meet with residents. Any help in setting up and making teas and 
coffees each Wednesday morning between 10:30 and 12 noon would be appreciated. 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St Bartholomew’s
Introducing Friends of Appleby
Revd Alice Nunn
I am delighted to see Erika's contribution to this 
newsletter and am pleased that an Appleby 
Friends group is now being set up. I note that it 
is not only in support of St Bartholomew's 
Church, but also has a wider brief across the 
community.

As doubtless you are aware it still costs a lot to 
maintain this lovely historic building, even 
though a t p resen t we haven ' t go t a 
Churchwarden or PCC. We are making every 
effort to ensure that services continue to be 
held here and are always ready to welcome you 
to YOUR parish church.

I look forward to hearing more from this group 
and hope to be able to support its activities, and 
hope that some of the activities will take place 
in St Bartholomew's.

May I mention to you the exhibition that will be 
taking place in Church on Appleby's Forties 
Day. I know the committee are hoping to have 
displays at least as good as they were last year! 
All will be most welcome.

All good wishes Alice The Vicar 

Friends of Appleby
Erika Stoddart ~
St Bartholomew’s Church in Appleby is in need 
of some TLC. We are setting up a charitable 
Friends Group to help with this. The Friends 
group will not be limited to raising funds for the 
church, but this will be its main focus. We are 
just going through registration at present.

This will be a membership organisation so if you 
live or work in the parish or have an association 
with the parish then you will be most welcome 
to join. It’s free!

We need ideas for fundraising so if you have 
any, then please get in touch. We are looking 
for people to support events or hold an event 
themselves.

If you want to help the church but don’t want to 
fundraise there are a number of ways that you 
can do this. We are looking for volunteers to 
help cut the grass along side Terry who does 
such a sterling job. We are also looking for 
volunteers who could give the church a bit of a 
clean from time to time. You may want to give a 
gift or an annual donation to the church directly 
and we can help to facilitate this.

Thanks to Alan Palmer, Derek Hall, John 
Yolland and John Jeremiah who have agreed 
to be trustees.

Please contact me if you want to know more 
at erikaj.stoddart@btinternet.com or 01724 
732052

YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon & Clapp Gate area

• Terry Beisty 

• Alan Coulton 

• Derek Hall 

• Ian Hook 

• Paul Johnson 

• Ivor Keyes

• Lisa Wilson

• Rick Wilson 

Some of the team of eight volunteers who developed 
the Neighbourhood Plan meeting the Parish 

councillors on completion of their four years work
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    Village Hall
         Craig Johnsen 
          Chair Village Hall Committee 

Well, the year continues to storm on by and what an awesome six months it’s been in the 
village, even if the weather's been a bit hit and miss. For the village hall committee it’s 
been a busy one... we’ve stuck to our commitment to deliver one event a month, this on 
top of the annual fayre day just gone by has been a big push from the committee and all 
our wonderful helpers and volunteers... but most of all the support from the village as a 
whole, our neighbours, and networks of families and friends has been amazing.
On top of this we’ve been driving an aggressive agenda of service & maintenance, having 
to also react unfortunately to a number of urgent necessary repairs whilst preparing also 
for our next major renovations. Keeping the building in a fit state still remains a big 
challenge, not least financially... with some large bills already under our belt this year, 
which means all your support & kind donations goes a long way... So a big thank you as 
always.
The support we’ve had, has really been awesome and it has been great to see so many 
of you at all of our events... hopefully we’ve hit the right balance of variety and old 
favourites... on that note... so what have we been up to in case you missed it (where have 
you been!) ...
Well, we started with the rural touring act Climb That Tree. 
David Gibb's and his awesome interactive family show 
was a delight and got the audience young and old 
clapping along to his catching children’s tunes. We then 
followed this up with another family event, our Easter 
Eggtravaganza, I apologise for my shameless appalling 
pun, but this craftastic event full of glitter, glue and of 
course chocolate was great fun. With a special huge thanks to Jamara & Sweet On Jam 
Cakery for her kind cake donations that went down storm. 

After all the family fun we turned up the dial for a night of music 
and dancing with the sold out ‘Perfect 2’, Beautiful South Tribute 
Act & Pub Night. What a night, that lasted long into the evening 
and got everyone signing along. Swiftly after came a twist on 
our usual Quiz Night with a special music edition, but created 
the usual friendly competitiveness.

Then finally after months of planning came our annual Fayre Day, as referenced at our 
last AGM this event is vital to our fundraising efforts and allows us to keep our letting 
costs low and support the large running costs of the building and field. This year the 
weather brought a number of challenges but it did not dampen spirits. From my vantage 
point on the bbq, it looked like everyone was having a great time and the acts went down 
a storm. It’s a credit to everyone involved, and I won’t mention names as I’ll always miss 
someone, so again a massive thanks from the whole committee. We did try a few subtle 
changes this year, some that worked and others that didn’t, but we’re always interested in 
feedback so we can continue to evolve the event so do let us know via email or just grab 
one of us for a chat.
Finally I want to mention the community Café again, that happens each week on 
Wednesday, which is going from strength to strength and that Jenny has been doing the 
rounds again for our 100 club draw, with monthly prizes of £50, £20 & £10 (and a special 
draw in December), do give her a shout if you don’t have a number.
So again I’ve rambled on enough but honestly thank you for continued support, it’s what 
we do it for. I hope to see you at event soon, we have plenty in the pipeline (although we 
will have a little break during summer) with The Moggies & the Rural Touring group 
bringing some top entertainment to Appleby to name a few. As always if you have any 
questions, ideas, feedback on any events, want to join the committee or want to book the 
hall just email the committee on applebyvillagehall@gmail.com.

100 Club Monthly Draw Winners 
Jenny Hook Organiser  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Appleby Village Fayre 16th June
Robin Richbell
Appleby Fayre 
Organiser

At one week to go, you would have said it’s 
not going to happen, rain thunderstorms, 
flooding in Wainfleet. What a week that was!

The last four days prior we had cancellations 
from our Lincs Wings a group of Honda 
Wings motorcycle display with potentially 20 
machines, they were not happy on wet grass.

One day to go and the Ruby Twirlstars 
cancelled the arena dance, again claiming its 
too wet for us, risk of injury.

The attending arena events performed on dry 
grass and good condition ground. Martyn 
from Cutting Edge managed to get the grass 
on the walkways cut on the Wednesday prior 
and the arena was a length okay for our 
per formers. The Bol lywood dancers 
performed somersaults safely and gave us a 
colourful display. The Twin Tigers were 
performing martial arts and the Flyball team 
had very happy doggies jumping the barriers 
and completing a good competitive course.

Our Stallholders all arrived in the morning 
surprised the condition of the ground was 
good after all the rain. We had our plant man 
break down so four empty stalls and two 
charities Lyndsey Lodge and Bosum Buddies 
could not get enough volunteers to man the 
units so we hope to see them back for next 
year. Our Wedding outdoor events team had 
a sad loss of a Father pre-event on Father's 
day which we sent our condolences to.

Although we did not expect the large Steam 
Roller to attend it did and coped well with the 
ground it did not sink and with the Vintage 
Tractors and classic cars, gave us a great on 
arena parade.

This event could not go ahead without all our 
village volunteers. I thank you for your turnout 
on Saturday and Sunday. We can always do 
with more so if you fancy helping us out next 
year 2020 then you will be most welcome. 

The date for next years event will again be 
Father's Day Sunday 21st June 2020 this is 
provisional as it moves a week forward. We 
will confirm this as soon as possible.

I hope you 
enjoyed the 
Fayre which 
i s f o r t h e 
b e n e fi t o f 
the Village 
Hall and all 
i t s y e a r 
round users. 

Keep the Village Fayre going that is our 
commitment to you all. Thank you for all the 
helpers and volunteers and let's look forward 
to a dry and brighter show for 2020.

March
Rebecca Wright

Jamara Hignett

Derek Hall

April
Clive Prior

Terry Myers

John Clark

May
Suzanne Fernando

Paul Gray

Valerie Fox

Prize
£50 

£20

£10 

mailto:applebyvillagehall@gmail.com


Issue 21 Summer 2019

Appleby Parish Council
Conservation Update 10 June 2019

The following was presented to Appleby Parish Council by 
Eddie Rychlak NLC Conservation Officer 
Andrew Law NLC Planner
The Appleby conservation area was designated in 1972 and at the same time an Article 
4 Direction was placed on the area which removes certain permitted development rights 
(rights to carry out works without the need for planning permission). This Article 4 
Direction relates to residential properties only.

In 2005, after the Conservation areas was appraised and re-assessed, the Appleby 
Conservation Area was extended to encompass most of the whole of the historical 
village envelope. The new extension included the early street pattern with many 
historical properties as well as some sympathetically designed new build properties. This 
area is NOT covered by an Article 4 Direction. 

In the original conservation area (covered by the Article 4 Direction) planning 
permission is required for the following works that would not normally require 
consent:

• Extensions to residential properties

• Changing windows and doors 

• New external facing materials

• Changing roofing materials

• The erection of a porch outside any external door

The construction of a hard standing within the curtilage of a dwelling house.

Information regarding the need for planning permission is also available via the 
interactive house on the planning portal website via the following link: https://
interactive.planningportal.co.uk/.

Alternatively the council operates a paid permitted development enquiry service, the 
details of which can be found on the council website at the following web address:

https://www.northlincs.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/planning/do-i-need-planning-
permission/

Assessment

The planning system is a plan led system and all applications must be determined in 
accordance with the adopted local development plan for the area unless other material 
considerations indicate otherwise. Therefore, all planning applications are reviewed 
against the relevant development plan policies and, in respect of development proposals 
within conservation areas, this will include the policies identified below.

The Development Plan for North Lincolnshire currently comprises the North Lincolnshire 
Local Plan 2003, the North Lincolnshire Core Strategy 2011, the Housing and 
Employment Land Allocations Development Plan Document 2016 and Neighbourhood 
Plans produced for specific settlements and Parishes.

Further to the above, it is important to note that all planning applications must be 
determined on their own individual merits and that development may be considered 
acceptable on one site, whilst the same (or similar) development is deemed 
unacceptable on other sites. 

Town and Parish Council’s play an important role in the determination of planning 
applications by representing the local community and providing a source of local 
knowledge that may not otherwise be available to the local planning authority. It is 
important that if the Town/Parish council either 

Support or object to a planning application that clear reasons for doing so are provided. 
These reasons should be based on the relevant policies of the development plan and 
other material planning considerations.

A case officer will be appointed to process each planning application and this officer will 
be able to provide further advice about specific cases should this be required.

Continued on Page 4 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Do I need planning 
permission?
Some guide lines that may help 
Are you planning to extend or carry out work 
to your home? Before you start with your 
proposed works you should check and satisfy 
yourself as to whether or not planning 
permission is required.

What is permitted development?

Some minor alterations and extensions, 
particularly to houses, can often be carried out 
without the need for planning permission. This 
is known as permitted development.

The Planning Portal is a national initiative to 
give advice on planning matters, including 
permitted development. You can use the 
Planning Portal to get advice, complete forms, 
upload plans and other supporting information 
and pay any required fee. You can also use 
their Interactive House tool to find out if you 
need planning permission for the works you 
want to carry out.

Not sure if you need planning permission 
there visit:

www.no r th l i ncs .gov.uk /p lann ing -and-
environment/planning/do-i-need-planning-
permission/

The site has further link to an interactive 
planning portal The Planning Interactive 
House www.interactive.planningportal.co.uk

Alternatively, you can complete a Permitted 
Development Enquiry form which can be 
down loaded in a PDF format [1Mb] and return 
to the NLC Planning Department with the 
appropriates fee.

A Schedule of fees for pre-application 
enquiries can be downloaded in a PDF 
formate from the same site mentioned above.

The fees are in line with the Governments’ 
regulations which came into place in January 
2018.

If you submit a Permitted Development 
Enquiry form NLC will asses and let you know 
in writing whether or not you need planning 
permission.

Where planning permission is required, NLC 
recommend that you obtain advice from them 
before submitting your application. This 
enables you find out whether the council is 
likely to support your proposal, before you 
commit to any further expense.

By seeking advice it facilitates the opportunity 
to work with them to reduce any likelihood for 
the need to change your proposal once a 
formal application has been submitted and 
avoid a delay in receiving a decision.

It is your responsibility to seek planning 
permission. If required, planning permission 
and building regulation approval should be 
granted before work begins
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Continued from Page 3

Relevant Policy

The key overarching duty imposed by national legislation is that development in 
conservation areas should ‘preserve and enhance the character of the conservation 
area’. This is set out in Section 72 of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation 
Areas) Act 1990 and is reinforced through local planning policies and guidance 
documents.

The key local Development Plan Policy in this regard is currently policy HE2 
(Development in Conservation Areas) of the North Lincolnshire Local Plan 2003, which 
sets out requirements for all development proposals in conservation areas; and policy 
AP13 of the Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan, which sets out requirements specific to 
the Appleby Conservation Area.

Further guidance regarding the Appleby conservation area is set out in the “Appleby 
Conservation Area Appraisal” and the “Appleby Village Design Statement” documents.

These local policies and guidance documents can be accessed via the council’s website 
at the following web address: https://www.northlincs.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/
planning-policy/.

National planning policy is also a material consideration in the determination of planning 
applications and the relevant requirements in respect of development in conservation 
areas can be found in Chapter 16 (Conserving and enhancing the historic environment) 
of the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) 2019. This document can be 
accessed at: https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/
uploads/attachment_data/file/807247/NPPF_Feb_2019_revised.pdf.

It is therefor advisable for all Appleby Parish and specifically Appleby village 
residents to seek initial planning advice prior to submission of a Planning 
Application to avoid possible disappointment and expense.

Appleby Conservation Area details are shown on the area map opposite

Particulars of Listed Buildings are shown below whilst those Buildings of Townscape Merit 
are detailed on page 6
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Need to report a problem to 
North Lincolnshire Council? 
Use North Lincs Council Portal. 
For those of you with internet access you can 
report problems (a sample of some are listed 
below) through North Lincs Council Portal, 
website www.northlincs.gov.uk then follow the 
report links to the specific department of 
concern. It save considerable time in getting 
issues resolved. 
If you don’t have an internet connection reports 
can be made via phone on 01724 297000
Some of the many issues that can be reported 
through the portal are:

• Road Surface 
• Street lighting
• Pavements
• Mud on roads
• Pot holes
• Near miss on our roads
• Pedestrian crossings
• Statutory nuisance noice etc
• Alleged breach of planning control
• Waste and problems with gardens
• Street Care and cleaning
• Litter and Fly Tipping
• Drains and gullies 
• Traffic Lights, 
• Traffic signs, road markings and road 

studs
• Dog Waste bins
• Bonfires Smoke 
• Pest Control 

Reporting through the Parish Council is 
obviously still available and can be done by 
raising it at a PC’s meetings or by contacting 
the PC Clerk Lynne Watson on e-mail 
clerk@applebypc.org.uk or by letter to 1 Orb 
Lane, Scunthorpe DN15 8QY.

The Beck in Spring at junction 
of Beck Lane with School Lane 
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Neighbourhood Watch
Roger Fernando
Coordinator Neighbourhood Watch

Visit Of The Police & Crimes Commissioner To The Parish

The special residents’ meeting on 11 April, jointly arranged by the Parish Council and Neighbourhood Watch to meet the Police And 
Crimes Commissioner (PCC), Keith Hunter, was also attended by Neil Stovin, our new Rural/Wildlife Crime Officer from Humberside 
Police. Neil has already been working closely with the local Gamekeeper, Glyn Evans.

Keith Hunter summarised the new strategy for improving Police effectiveness and responsiveness in the Humberside Police 
area. Police Officer numbers have been increased from 1440 (in 2016) to 1900 (in 2019). The way that the Police are organised and 
how requests for Police support are prioritised have also been improved. This should ensure that all parts of the area get fair 
access to Police services, instead of the previous situation when some parts of the area had been assessed as “low priority”.

Keith Hunter also identified the most recent threats to public safety and security, these being:-

The growing threat of “county lines” criminal organisations to distribute drugs;

The growth of human trafficking, linked to criminal arrangements to support unauthorised immigration;

The growth of internet-based fraud, which is becoming increasingly more sophisticated.

Finally, Keith Hunter stressed that residents should never hesitate to ask for Police support using either 999 (for serious and 
urgent incidents) or 101 (for less serious/less urgent support). The PCC also said that s teps had been taken to make b ig 
improvements to the way that 101 calls were handled and responded to, and to ensure that 101 callers were not kept “hanging on” for 
long periods.

TradeWatch – The North Lincs Council Safer Neighbourhoods Recent Initiative

Earlier in the year, NLC Safer Neighbourhoods Team introduced an initiative to help to reduce “doorstep” crimes in the area. They 
hope to alert all residents to the increasing threats posed by rogue "tradesmen", d i s t r a c t i o n b u r g l a r s , c o n m e n ( a n d 
conwomen), criminals impersonating public or company officials (or, sometimes, even pretending to be members of the clergy).

Some residents will have already received a “TradeWatch Pack” containing information about what potential scams and frauds to 
watch out for, and some TradeWatch stickers to put onto a front-facing window or glass door, to keep potential fraudsters away.

Very soon, residents will see new TradeWatch signs also appearing at various strategic points on lampposts in the Parish. However, 
signs and stickers will not necessarily protect you. You need to keep alert to the possibility that any unknown caller (whether at 
you front door, or on the telephone) just could be a criminal looking to defraud someone with a plausible “story”. The general guidance 
is (1) never, ever divulge important/sensitive information about yourself or members of your family to a cold caller or doorstep 
stranger; and (2) never agree to getting any work done by a cold caller or stranger, especially if the offer they make seems to be 
a bargain. If it sounds too good to be true, it is highly likely to be a fraud.

New Police Support For The Parish

Residents who attended the coffee morning on Wednesday 19 June will already have met our two new Police Officers for our area.

If you were not at that coffee morning you may be pleased to know that the new officers are:-

WPC Jane Proud (jane.proud@humberside.pnn.police.uk), and

PCSO Shane Moody (Shane.Moody@humberside.pnn.police.uk)

As usual, either officer may also be contacted (normally, a message can be left for the officer concerned, so that he/she can respond 
when available) through the 101 telephone service.

Your Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator will try to keep you informed whenever either of these Officers is next due to attend a coffee 
morning. 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Legend 

	 	 Article 4 Direction 1972 Original Area

	 	 Listed Building (1972)

	 	 Building of Townscape Merit (1972)

	 	 Enlarged Conservation Area November 2005

	 	 Additional Buildings of Townscape Merit (2005)

Other Listed Buildings outside of the Appleby conservation area within the parish 

Signal Box 

Barn approx 320m north of Low Santon Farmhouse 

Low Santon Farmhouse 

Springwood Cottage (Lodge) 

Stable approx 20m north-east of Springwood Cottage 

Ermine Street, Appleby 

Low Santon Appleby 

Low Santon Appleby 

Appleby Parish

Appleby Parish


Appleby Village Conservation Area  
Detailing Listed Buildings & Buildings of Townscape Merit 

Placement legends: Buildings of Townscape Merit are for 
visualisation and indicative purposes only and not to scale 
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N e i g h b o u r h o o d 
Watch

Your contacts 
In an Emergency or crimes in progress always 
call 999
None Emergency calls, to report a crime or to 
report suspicious activities use 101 or can be 
made via Humberside Police website: 
www.humberside.police.uk

Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator
Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Watch 
Coordinator Roger Fernando contact details 
e-mail crf-csd@uk2.net Tel: 01724 735273

All Change New Community Police:
PCSO Dawid Chabe  and PC Amanda Barnett 
has moved and have been replaced by two new 
officers 

• PC Jane Proud 
jane.proud@humberside.pnn.police.uk - 
Telephone 07464 649755

• PCSO Shane Moody 
Shane.moody@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
Telephone 07388 372493

The contact details for Jane or Shane should 
not be used for reporting crimes or incidents 
instead use the101 or 999 service.
My Community Alerts, is a Police updating 
service which will keep you informed of recent 
scams etc, to set up this facility visit 
 https://www.humberside.police.uk
follow the links to My Community Alert,

�
Safer Neighbourhoods
Jack Ellerton: 
email jack.ellerton@northlincs.gov.uk 
Telephone 01724 244641

Continued from Page 5 

http://www.humberside.police.uk
https://www.humberside.police.uk
http://www.humberside.police.uk
https://www.humberside.police.uk
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Appleby 40s Festival 20th July 
Joanne Drury
Oh, so much has been going on behind the scenes with The Land Girls and the Appleby 
Home Front (AHF) since our last post in the Newsletter.   Quietly confident we have 
everything in place to bring to you a truly wonderful day. Our sole aim has only ever been 
to ensure that you go home with many wonderful, happy memories, even perhaps new 
friends, but always that you leave with a smile.
From mid June you may have seen our marvellous banners going up around Scunthorpe, 
and beyond… Leaflets have been posted through your post boxes, with more still to send 
out. Posters are popping up in local shops, pubs and businesses… even two of our very 
own Land Girls, Bunty and JJ were interviewed on Radio Humberside. 
This new update also brings our Applebeans a mission… Mission Village Scarecrow!  A 
few are being created by your Land Girls and the AHF, and will be part of the exciting 
Treasure Hunt on Festival Day – the clues will be found in our programme, so make sure 
you purchase one on the day if you fancy having a go!   In honour of The Appleby Little 
Picture House, located in our lovely Village Hall this year, our main theme for the 
Scarecrows will be Films of the 1940s, we already have great Scarecrows being created in 
the style of The Wizard of Oz; Pinocchio; Snow White and the Seven Dwarves; Peter Pan; 
Mary Poppins; Bed-knobs & Broomsticks; Laurel and Hardy to name but a few…  but we 
would LOVE that you might create a scarecrow for outside the front of your homes too, it 
doesn’t have to be film related, it can just be styled slightly vintage or 1940s… let your 
imagination run wild. Well, maybe not too wild!
Your Land Girls and AHF challenge you not to be slightly excited in anticipation for what 
will be a supercalifragilisticexpialidocious day for one and all… see you all there! TTFN
Please follow us on FaceBook for regular updates, full details of foodies and little pictures 
of our lovely vendors and exhibitors coming along on the day. You can also buy your 
tickets through our FaceBook page, direct on EventBrite, or contact Jane “JJ” Smith 07716 
666596 or email her at applebyhomefronttreasury@gmail.com, and they can get these 
tickets to you… if you don’t get round to any of those methods of purchase, bring your 
pennies and simply buy on the gate! !  Easy peasy!

https://www.facebook.com/applebyhomefront/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/appleby-1940s-festival-2019-tickets-55838769262

Page �7

Appleby WI
Jacky Johnson 
Vice President

The April meeting was a fish and chip supper 
and our yearly AGM. Fish and chips were 
excellent.   We then announced our new 
committee and then from the committee a 
president is voted for.  Sheila Rhodes is our new 
President.
Sheila has been our president previously so is 
very experienced in this role.   Thank you to 
Wendy Marshall for her role as President the last 
two years. At this meeting we briefly discuss 
resolutions all WIs vote on. One being rural 
transport and another being women's health 
problems At the moment Rural transport is in the 
lead and lack of this can lead to people not 
socialising and obviously creating other 
problems health wise. The meeting closed with a 
raffle.
The May meeting was opened by Sheila our new 
President and then Sheila introduced Ellie Davis 
from the Shoebox appeal. For those of you who 
are unaware this appeal collect items for children 
in places like Romania .   This is now a world 
wide appeal   and in October Ellie and her band 
of volunteers load up a huge container. The 
donations of pencils, crayons, soap, flannels,  
beads made into jewellery for the girls,  toys and 
the list goes on. Ellie has been to a small village 
in Mexico which is rife with drug barons and little 
ones are living in the street.  There is so much to 
tell you however not enough space.   Thank you 
to people like Ellie.   Meeting finished with 
refreshments and raffle.
June Meeting: We had Frank Tett visit us to talk 
about rescuing hedgehogs. Frank became 
involved in hedgehog rescue because his 
neighbour found two abandoned babies on her 
lawn. This escalated to rescuing lots more and 
nurturing them into adult healthy hogs. They are 
becoming extinct and Frank is also involved in 
taking hogs to other parts of the country trying to 
establish a growth in their numbers. We also 
met Spencer who is going to be a 'Super stud 
hog’. He is very tame and enjoys being handled.  
Please note. Do not feed mealy worms to hogs. 
This can cause serious bone problems if the little 
fellows eat too many.   Joints become deformed 
and so the hogs have to be put to sleep.Big 
Thanks to Frank and his colleagues for their 
dedicated care. The meeting finished with tea 
and raffle. 
Please note all our meetings open with brief 
business and correspondence update and then 
speakers introduced.
That's it for now everyone. Ladies if you want a 
fun entertaining evening come and join us at our 
Village at 7:30pm every 2nd Tuesday in the 
month.   We will make you most welcome. Enjoy 
the summer 

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME
Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary 

01724 735178
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Community café
Wednesdays 1030am to12 lunch.
Jacky Johnson ~ Village Hall 
Committee Member
Hello everyone. We are still going strong and 
get a minimum of 20 visitors including  
Broughton and Santon residents. Please pop 
in and meet us for a good social chit chat. 
Ongo visits for those who live in the 
bungalows and may need advice and we now 
have a new community police man. He is 
very helpful and will always listen to any 
gripes we may have. That's what he is there 
for. Contact Ivor Keyes who knows when 
these support workers may be visiting. Also 
Roger Fernando our neighbourhood watch 
leader joins us. Not only do we give a warm 
welcome but offer any support/advice you 
may need.
Best wishes and hope to see you.

Flower, Presentation and 
Produce Show is off
It has been confirmed this 
years’ show will not take 
place. As it stand there will be 

no future show unless any 
volunteers would like to take over the reins?

Haverholme closed
Advinia Healthcare Ltd the owners of 
Haverholme House Nursing Home recently 
closed it down. The property is for sale 
through Christie & Co who are inviting offers.

Bingo
Dates opposite, need information? 
Contact Elizabeth on 733359 
or Anne on 733581

Dates for your diary
Village Hall

 Parish Council Meeting 

  Unless otherwise mentioned meetings are 7:00pm to 9:00pm 

   8 July

   20 August

   24 September

 Pop in café every Wednesday 10:30am to 12:00 All welcome

   The café is also used as a hub where residents can meet officials of:

   Safer Neighbourhoods, Community Police, NLC Ward Officer, ONGO some of    
   whom plan to attend the café on a regular basis

 Bingo: every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

   10 & 24 July, August No Sessions, 4 & 18 September, 2, 16 & 30 October 


 WI: every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:30pm unless otherwise mentioned

   13 August Garden Evening. To be Held at Home of Liz Stead Contact Anne.

   10 Sept is How to make chapattis. and wear a Sari, by Nina Parker

   8 October. History and Wildlife at Far Ings Nature Reserve. Leanne Smart


 Other Events at the Village Hall

   13 July 7:30 Race Night (see details notice on page 6)

   20 July 1pm ’til 10pm Appleby 40s Festival on the playing field


St Bartholomew’s Church: 

 Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on the first and third Sunday of each month


  Other Events at the Church


   20 July Appleby 40s Festival Exhibition of Memorabilia and Art

A digital copy of this newsletter is on the 
Parish Council’s web site
www.applebypc.org.uk

Also on Appleby Website hosted by
 www.appleby-lincs.co.uk

Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council

Autumn edition is out on 5 October

http://www.applebypc.org.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/
http://www.applebypc.org.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/
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